The 52nd East Midlands Orienteering Association AGM

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the East Midlands Orienteering Association will be held at 7.30pm on Monday 19th September 2016 at the

Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottingham

AGENDA

1. Apologies for absence

2. Approval of minutes of last AGM September 21st 2015

3. Proposed standing order changes

4. Chairman’s Report

5. Treasurer’s report including membership numbers and presentation of accounts

6. Approval of Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Statement

7. Election of Principal Officers

Chairman

Vice chair

Financial Secretary

Development Co-ordinator

8. Appointment of Independent Financial Advisor

9. Budget projections for coming year to 30.6.2017 and recommendations for

membership fees, equipment rental fees and event levies (Treasurer)

10. Fixing of charges

Membership fees

Event Levies

Electronic equipment rental fees (formal agreement that no longer required)

11. Plans for the coming year (Chairman)

12. Close of formal meeting followed by open discussion

Tea and biscuits will be provided

MINUTES OF THE 51st ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE EAST MIDLANDS ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION HELD ON MONDAY 21st September 2015 at Clifton, Nottingham at 19.30.

Present: Andrew Breakwell (NOC), Roger Edwards (LEI), Mike Gardner (DVO), Liz Godfree (DVO), Mike Godfree (DVO), Bob Haskins (LEI), John Hurley (DVO), Ranald Macdonald (DVO), David Olivant (NOC), Hilary Palmer (NOC), Chris Phillips (LEI), Amanda Roberts (LOG), Julie Webster (NOC), Mark Webster (NOC), Ursula Williamson (LEI), Dorothy Woodall (NOC), John Woodall (NOC) and Ally Wright (LOG).

1.  
Apologies for absence: Apologies were received from Dai Bedwell (DVO), Roy Denney (LEI), Judith Holt (DVO), Paul Murgatroyd (LOG), Pauline Olivant (NOC), and Ernie Williams (LEI).

2.  
Minutes of the 50th AGM held on Monday 15th September 2014.  It was agreed that the minutes were a true record as proposed by Ranald Macdonald (DVO) and seconded by Hilary Palmer (NOC).


3.  
Proposed Standing Order Change.  There were no standing order changes to be discussed.


4.   
Chairman’s Report 

Firstly I need to explain why this report is being presented by me.  At the 2014 AGM I was elected as Vice-Chair and there were no volunteers for the post of Chair, which was left vacant.  Subsequently at the first meeting of the Executive Committee I volunteered to act as Chair until the next AGM, Amanda Roberts (LOG) volunteered to take over as Vice-Chair until the next AGM and these appointments were approved by the Committee.

I have been well supported during the year by the three other Principal Officers and I’d like to thank them for their efforts.  As Financial Secretary, Mark Webster (NOC) has overseen a turn round in the financial position from a significant loss last year to a small surplus in 2014/15.  Our Development Co-ordinator Chris Phillips (LEI) has continued to take forward the regional Development Plan, and Amanda Roberts has gained good experience in the running of the Association.

During the year Dai Bedwell (DVO) has taken over the running of the regional Junior Squad, with assistance from Steve Kimberley (DVO).  A well-balanced programme of coaching activities has been carried out, including both sessions within the region and weekends away, and some successful results have been achieved, with a particular highlight being the selection of Hannah Cox (LEI) for the British team at the Junior World Championships (JWOC).  Additional sources of income have been tapped (or should I say “baked”) and squad finances are back under control.

Due to personal circumstances Paul Beresford stood down as Fixtures Secretary during the year.  Thanks are due to Ursula Williamson (LEI) who took over this role at short notice, while also continuing with her previous role as EMOA League secretary.

Thanks are also due to those others with specific roles including John Cooke (Webmaster), Paul Murgatroyd (Urban League secretary), Hilary Palmer (Coaching), David Olivant (Mapping), Roy Denney (National Forest) and John Woodall (President and British Orienteering Director).  The Club Representatives have been Bob Haskins (LEI), Amanda Roberts (LOG), Pauline Olivant (NOC) and Mike Gardner (DVO), and Mike has also produced the minutes of our meetings and continued as editor of EMEWS.

All four clubs have continued to provide a regular series of events as part of the EMOA League and urban league, as well as many Level D events and other activities.  However after consultation with the clubs we have decided not to go ahead with the suggested EMOA night league.

Major activities during the year included the Midlands Championships held by DVO at Longshaw on 26/10/2014, and the Yvette Baker Trophy final held by NOC at Nottingham University on 5/7/2015.  The first EMOA Sprint Championships were held by DVO at Abbotsholme School on 29/11/2014.  The EMOA Score Championships should have been held by NOC at Clumber Park on 12/4/2015 but unfortunately this event had to be called off on the morning of the race due to forecast high winds.  It has been rescheduled for February 2016.

The Conference for planners and controllers was held at Rushcliffe Country Park on 4/10/2014.  Arrangements are well in hand for the next Regional Training and Development Day, which is to be held at Charnwood College on 31/10/2015.

I have no dramatic new plans for next year.  We will continue to develop the sport of orienteering within the East Midlands, in line with the specific actions identified in the Development Plan.  We will support the interests of our members and we will seek to increase participation.  I think it is particularly important that we should increase participation among the younger age groups and I’d welcome suggestions as to how this might be achieved.

John Hurley

5. 
Treasurer’s Report including membership numbers and presentation of accounts.


Copies of the Report are attached to these minutes. 


Membership has fallen slightly by 14 members this year.

The Accounts have been examined by the Independent Financial Examiner, Andrew Lucas. They show a surplus of £8.19 on the year.

The Accounts now show the Junior Squad Deposit Account and Junior Squad clothing as assets on the balance sheet

There has been a slight decrease in participation numbers but the event income is up due to raising of levy last year.

6.
Approval of Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Statement

The meeting agreed to approve the balance sheet and expenditure.

Proposed: Hilary Palmer

Seconded: David Olivant

7.  
Election of Principal Officers
 

John Woodall took the chair for the election of officers. He proposed the following officers who were willing to stand for election:

	Post
	Name

	Development Co-ordinator
	Chris Phillips

	Financial Secretary
	Mark Webster

	Vice-Chair
	Amanda Roberts

	Chair
	John Hurley


The meeting offered no alternatives and the officers were elected unanimously by the meeting. 

8.
Election of Other Officers

The only other officers on the committee in the new constitution are the club reps. These are elected by the clubs.

The other delegates / roles were identified in the meeting as:

Mapping – Dave Olivant

Coaching – Hilary Palmer

Juniors – Dai Bedwell supported by Steve Kimberley

EM League – Ursula Williamson

Urban League – Paul Murgatroyd

Fixtures – Ursula Williamson

President – John Woodall

Minutes Secretary – Mike Gardner

EMEWS – Mike Gardner

Webmaster – John Cooke

National Forest – Roy Denney

9.        Appointment of Independent Financial Examiner. 
Mark Webster has asked Andy Lucas if he would perform the role again next year and he has agreed.
10.
Budget projections 
The Financial Secretary presented a projected budget that is attached to these minutes.  

He proposed the membership fees and event levies should remain the same (see below).

11.
Fixing of Charges.
Financial secretary proposed no changes in membership fees or event levies.

Thus charges will be

Senior membership fee is £3 

Junior membership fee is £1. 

Associate membership fee is £10 

Club membership fee is £15. 

Event levies: 50p per adult and 10p per junior with the first £25 being exempt. 

Proposed: Ranald Macdonald

Seconded: Ursula Williamson

12.
Plans for the coming year.
Chris Phillips talked about the Development Plan which he had circulated to committee members before the meeting and had available for those present. He will want to look at a longer term strategy during this year as currently it is focused on a year by year basis.

Club reps were asked to consider what they wanted to see form part of the longer term development plan and that this should be added to the next EMOA Committee meeting agenda.

13.
Any Other Business
Regional Training Day

There are a variety of courses on offer which have been advertised outside the region as well as within EMOA. So far there have been no volunteers for the controllers course which is a concern as we need more volunteers in this area. Ranald Macdonald did state that he is running a controllers course for Grade B/C on 14th November at Eccleshall Woods in Sheffield, so if only one or two controllers do wish to attend they could attend the course Ranald is running.

John Woodall stated that some folk in WMOA thought that numbers were constrained from outside EMOA. The only course where this is the case is the Mappers course (which has limited numbers). John would email secretary of WMOA to ensure they knew this.

Safety Workshop – Hilary Palmer stated that also on 14th November she was running a Safety Workshop (as some folk attending the Development Day were on other courses and so she was running a second course). This was at Rushcliffe Country Park. Having attended the Event Safety Workshop will be mandatory for all officials from 1st January 2017.

Urban League

The proposed schedule for the 2016 Urban League was proposed:

	Date
	Venue
	Club

	1st Jan 
	Ashbourne
	DVO

	8th May
	Southwell
	NOC

	26th Jun
	Ibstock & Heather
	LEI

	17th Jul
	TBD
	NOC

	14th Aug
	Lincoln
	LOG

	1st Oct
	Dishley Grange
	LEI

	23rd Oct
	Bourne
	LOG

	11th Dec
	Wirksworth
	DVO


Controlling 

Andy Ridgway had asked if it could be mandatory for all Urban League events to be controlled by someone from outside of the club. John Hurley proposed this should be discussed at the next committee meeting.

BO Club Conference

Mark Webster will attend the BO Club Conference on behalf of EMOA. EMOA can nominate 2 attendees and John Woodall recommended that EMOA (and clubs) send more if they can.

Officers

John Woodall asked the meeting to thank all of the officers for standing again this year and especially to John Hurley for stepping in. EMOA were very grateful to John for stepping in at the last minute. 

There being no further business the Chairman thanked all present for their attendance at the 2015 AGM and declared the meeting closed at 20.09.

Mike Gardner 26.09.2015
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